
BELMONT

March 2025

Our Community Newsletter

Voters Guides are 
sƟll available in 
hard copy format 
at Town Hall   
during regular 
business hours.  It 

is also available in PDF format on 
our website belmontnh.gov

The Guide can be marked up in 
advance to bring with you to the 
polls, which can speed up the 
Ɵme it takes to vote.

BELMONT HIGH SCHOOL

7:00 am to 7:00 pm

255 Seavey Road

VOTING

DAY
03/11/2025

Town and School VoƟng will take 
place on Tuesday, March 11th, 
2025.  Registered voters may vote 
on the Town ballot for local offi-
cials, zoning amendments, oper-
aƟng budget and other warrant 
arƟcles.  The Shaker Regional 
School District ballot will also be 
available.  See our Voters Guide 
for details about all ballot arƟcles.Water & Sewer Bills !

First quarter water and sewer bills will be 
mailed this week and everyone should have 
theirs soon. Bills may be paid online from 
our home page located at: belmontnh.gov 
using the buƩon for “Payments/ Inquiries /
Property Tax / Water/Sewer”. 
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Town Administrator’s News (cont’d.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, 
Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items 
curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of 
Belmont ResidenƟal 
Customers ONLY;  
service is not available to commercial property own-
ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 
too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE      
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in   
advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 
118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost 
is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon 
day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the       
program and a price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not    
everything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.
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2024 Annual Report

Belmont’s 2024 Annual Report, per RSA 40:13, was due to residents on March 4, 
2025, one week before Town MeeƟng, March 11, 2025.  We worked hard to   
provide an early electronic copy on our website belmontnh.gov on February 18, 
2025.  Hard copies were delivered by our printer on February 24, 2025.  

Hard copies can be picked up now at Town Hall or at the Library during regular        
business hours!
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Our annual Town elecƟon will be held Tuesday, March 11, 2025 
at Belmont High School, 255 Seavey Road. 
The polls will be open from 7AM – 7 PM.

New voters can register to vote at the Clerk’s Office unƟl March 1, 2025. Otherwise, you can complete the 
new voter registraƟon at the polls on elecƟon day. In addiƟon to your ID and proof of residency (bill in your 
name, paystub, bank statement, etc.), House Bill 1569 now requires proof of valid ciƟzenship with             
documents such as your birth cerƟficate, passport, or naturalizaƟon paperwork. This new law also removes 
all excepƟons to the state’s voter ID requirements and eliminates the affidavit ballot system. For more      
informaƟon, please visit www.sos.nh.gov/elecƟons/register-vote .

Absentee ballots have arrived! Stop by the Office to cast your vote, or submit a request to mail your ballot to 
you. You can also mail or email a request for a ballot; please keep in mind that every request must include 
your signature and indicate where you need your ballot mailed to.

Voter Guides are available online and at Town Hall!

First issue water and sewer bills will be sent out this month. The first issue uƟlity bills 
cover the months of December, January, and February. They will be due in April. As a 
reminder, you may pay your bill in person, by mail, our front door drop box or online at belmontnh.gov. 

You may have received a delinquent noƟce in the mail. We send this leƩer to inform taxpayers of any unpaid 
balances for previous years. This provides Ɵme for the tax payer to resolve such balances prior to the start of 
the lien process. Please keep in mind interest is not reflected on the delinquency noƟce.  Please give us a call 
at 603-267-8300 x2 for the total pay off amount.

Sunday, March 9th is Daylight Savings – Don’t forget to Spring forward and embrace the longer, sunny days. 
Beach sƟckers are available with provided proof of residency (vehicle registraƟons are perfect!). While 
you’re here, don’t forget about your furry friend – dog licensing is due by April 30th.

Have a Magical March!
Jenn, Sam, & Devon 
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Posted Roads

 We made it through February without posƟng 
weight limits, however restricƟons will be               
implemented Tuesday, March 4, 2025.  Official noƟce 
of posted roads will be made available on the town 
website and in local newspapers.  Once weight limits 
are posted, all Town Maintained roads will be limited 
to 6 Tons.  UnƟl then, please follow common sense   
pracƟces and restrict heavy loads to colder           
temperatures, preferably early morning before the 
sun has had a chance to warm the traveled surfaces.  
Please reach out to the Public Works Department at 
603-528-2677 with any quesƟons.  

Mud Season

Spring is just around the corner and with milder temps 
comes an unofficial fiŌh season, Mud Season.  The Town 
of Belmont maintains approximately 10 miles of dirt 
roads throughout town.  When temperatures rise 
enough to melt the snow and ice on and near them, it 
creates muddy road condiƟons.  As you can imagine, this 
always seems to happen on every road in town at the 
same Ɵme.  The Public Works Team monitors condiƟons 
on a daily basis and is prepared to respond in the event 
roads become difficult to pass.  We ask that as            
condiƟons worsen, motorists who have the ability to 
seek an alternate route during this short period of Ɵme 
exercise good judgement and do so.  It may add a few 
extra minutes to your commute but could help prevent 
damage to town roads or your vehicle, and at the very 
least, a short detour could save some Ɵme at the 
carwash.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Insulate pipes
Use pipe insulation, foam sleeves, or heat tape to insulate pipes in unheated areas like attics 
and crawl spaces.
Keep the thermostat up
Set your thermostat to a temperature no lower than 55° F, especially during cold weather.
Drip faucets
Let a small amount of water drip from faucets in the kitchen, bathroom, and laundry areas.
Open cabinet doors
Open cabinet doors in the kitchen and bathroom to allow warmer air to circulate around 
pipes.
Seal cracks
Seal or caulk any cracks that might let in cold air, especially around dryer vents and water 
pipes.
Protect outdoor faucets
Disconnect garden hoses and drain them. For outdoor faucets with cut-off valves, close the 
valves and drain the faucets. You can also use faucet covers.
Use an automatic water shut-off device
This can help protect against frozen pipes and water damage.

Water Line Freeze Up

Last month the Belmont Public Works Department             
responded to a few calls for waterline freeze ups.  
Some were resolved by applying heat to an isolated 
area that was exposed to extremely cold            
temperatures.  Others proved to be more          
challenging due to the actual service line freezing 
because of the depth of the frost this winter.  In 
each case, the freeze up would likely have been 
prevented by simply leaving a faucet dripping.    
Pictured to the right is your Public Works Director, 
Craig Clairmont, assisƟng the Team by operaƟng 
the thawing machine at a resident’s house.  Below 
is a list of things you can do to help prevent freeze 
ups.



March 2025

WATER Department NoƟce 

Unknown Water Service Line Material

Because of new federal requirements for lead in drinking water, water systems must noƟfy 
water users that we do not have a record of the piping materials for individual water service lines. 
LeƩers have been mailed to all water system customers.  The good news is that you can help your 
water system assess, and where necessary, make improvements to your water service lines. 

If your property is serviced by a private well, this noƟce does not apply to you.

It is very important that the Town meet the federal requirements to determine if any       
properƟes in Belmont have lead service lines.  We strongly encourage all water system users to 
reach out to us for assistance.  Please call us at (603) 267-8300 xt 115 or email us at                           
water@belmontnh.gov

We appreciate everyone’s assistance with this important project!
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Police Department— New Chief & Full-Time Officer

Belmont’s New Full-Time Chief of Police – 
CongratulaƟons Chief Stephen Akerstrom!

The Belmont Police Department is proud to announce that 
Captain Stephen Akerstrom has officially been sworn in as 
Belmont’s new Full-Time Chief of Police!

Chief Akerstrom began his law enforcement career in    
Gilmanton in 2000 before quickly finding his home in    
Belmont. Over the years, he has demonstrated                
unwavering commitment to both the department and the 
community, rising through the ranks as Corporal, Ser-
geant, Lieutenant, and Captain.

Born and raised in Belmont, Chief Akerstrom truly          
embodies the values of dedicaƟon, integrity, and service. 
In a hearƞelt and memorable ceremony, he was pinned by 
his children, Landon and Lucy, while his wife, Sarah, 
affixed his new badge. The room was filled with support 
from fellow officers, community members, and loved ones 
who came together to celebrate this well-earned    
achievement.

We look forward to Chief Akerstrom leading our             
department into this next chapter with the same           
commitment and excellence he has demonstrated 
throughout his career.

Welcome Our Newest Full-Time Officer 
Joseph Guerriero 

The Belmont Police Department is proud to welcome 
Officer Joseph Guerriero to our team as our newest 
full-Ɵme officer! Officer Guerriero brings an             
impressive 16 years of experience in various law    
enforcement roles, and we are thrilled to have his 
knowledge, dedicaƟon, and experƟse in our depart-
ment.

Officer Guerriero will also serve as our new Patrol K-9 
Handler, partnering with K-9 Falco. Next week, the 
duo will be heading to Boston Canine Academy for 
Falco’s official evaluaƟon, and we look forward to  
formally swearing in K-9 Falco once he successfully 
completes the program. We are excited to see this 
partnership in acƟon and confident that Officer    
Guerriero and Falco will be an incredible asset to our 
community.
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Belmont Police Department—Winni Dip

Freezin’ for a Reason
Support Our Officers in the Special Olympics Winni Dip

The men and women of the Belmont Police Department are once again stepping 
up for a great cause! This year, our officers will be parƟcipaƟng in the Special 
Olympics Winni Dip, where they’ll be "Freezin' for a Reason" to support the     
incredible athletes of the 
Special Olympics.
On March 8th, our brave 
officers will be jumping into 
the frigid waters at the    
Margate Resort to raise 
funds and awareness for 
this  amazing organizaƟon. 
Every contribuƟon goes    
directly   toward providing 
opportuniƟes for these   
athletes to train, compete, 
and shine. If you’d like to 
support the cause,            
donaƟons are greatly        
appreciated! And if you’d   
rather show your support 
from the sidelines, we’d 
love to have you there to 
cheer us on!

For more informaƟon on 
how to donate or aƩend, 
please visit:             
hƩps://
fundraising.sonh.org/
fundraisers/belmont-le

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.
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Belmont Police Department—Public Safety
March 3rd to 9th is Vehicle Safety Recall Week
Your safety is our priority! Vehicle recalls are issued to fix defects that 
could put you, your passengers, and others on the road at risk. Ignoring a 
recall could lead to serious mechanical failures or safety hazards.

Take a minute to check for open recalls—it’s quick, free, and could save 
lives. Visit www.nhtsa.gov/recalls and enter your VIN today!

#DriveSafe #CheckForRecalls #SafetyFirst

March 17th St. Patrick’s Day

Enjoy the fesƟviƟes, but don’t press your 
luck—never drink and drive! Plan ahead by 
designaƟng a sober driver, using a rideshare, 
or calling a cab.
A DUI can cost you more than just money—
it can cost lives. Make the right choice and 
get home safely.

#DriveSober #StPatricksDay 
#Don’tPressYourLuck 

Thank you for your conƟnued support of the 
Belmont Police Department! We are proud to 
serve this community and appreciate all of you 
who stand beside us.

Stay safe, Belmont Police Department
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Belmont Police Department

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.

Qualified  Patrol  Officer  Candidates  Needed
Patrol Officer
The Belmont Police Department is seeking qualified candidates to fill four vacant     
patrol posiƟons.  

Job Summary 
Performs duƟes required to protect lives and property of the public, maintain law and  
order, detect and prevent crime, apprehend and prosecute violators of the criminal 
and motor vehicle laws; does related work as required. Performs diversified work patrolling roadways with-
in the Town, responsible for the enforcement of State laws and Town ordinances making regular patrols,    
direcƟng traffic, responding to calls for service, invesƟgaƟng accidents and crimes; may include other     
specialized  police acƟviƟes. Makes frequent contacts with the public, other law enforcement agencies, 
governmental and court officials for the discussion of problems and to obtain cooperaƟon necessary for the 
accomplishment of the police department mission.

Minimum QualificaƟons Required
U.S. ciƟzen, high school diploma or G.E.D. cerƟficate, minimum age 21, must pass wriƩen and/or oral      
examinaƟons, extensive background invesƟgaƟon, criminal history check, medical examinaƟon, physical 
fitness test, polygraph examinaƟon, psychological examinaƟon, and be cerƟfied or cerƟfiable by the N.H. 
Police Standards & Training Council.

Training Required
While no advanced training is required, it is desired. Candidates will be required to aƩend and successfully 
complete the basic police cerƟficaƟon course held at the New Hampshire Police Standards and Training 
Council within one (1) year of appointment unless there is no scheduled class within that Ɵme frame as well 
as the department field training program. 

CompensaƟon and Benefits: Wages are based on a 10-step union negoƟated scale, up to $36.11              
dependent upon years of service for Full-Time CerƟfied Officers. Eleven (11) paid holidays, Medical, Dental 
and Life Insurance.

Accrual of annual and sick leave with 80 hours vacaƟon Ɵme aŌer 6 months. Officers typically work 4/3 
schedule, and rotate every 2 months. ParƟcipaƟon in the New Hampshire ReƟrement System Group II.

Salary: $23.85 - $36.11 per hour

Benefits: Dental insurance, Employee Assistance Program, health insurance, life insurance, reƟrement plan, 
vision insurance

Interested parƟes may submit a Personal History Statement Form 
available at belmontnhpolice.org
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Belmont Parks & Rec—OHD Volunteers Needed!
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Belmont Parks & Rec 
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Earth Day
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Summer Camp
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Community Yard Sale
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Belmont Parks & Rec - Summer Kick-Off
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Sponsors Needed
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Building Official

 “AŌer the Fact” Permits

The following types of work  require permits:

 SƟck-built, modular and manufactured homes

 Decks/Open Porches

 Garages/Sheds/Lean Tos

 Membrane Structures/Carports

 Storage Containers

 Pools

 RV (Camper/Travel Trailer)

 Interior RenovaƟons

 Exterior RenovaƟons that include structural modificaƟons

 Windows and doors if the headers are modified, or if new

 Electrical, Plumbing, Mechanical and Generator work

If any of the work above is completed without a permit, an aŌer-the-fact permit will be required, which will 
cost double the standard permit fees.  If you are selling or purchasing a home, you should ensure that all 
necessary permits have been obtained for completed work, or the new owner becomes responsible for the 
unpermiƩed work.  

Many lenders are doing more due diligence with research on homes for sale, and sellers and buyers are 
finding out that there are missing permits.  In these types of situaƟons, it is oŌen difficult for the building 
official to properly inspect work that has been completed and covered up with sheetrock or flooring, etc.  
In some situaƟons, it may be necessary to remove sheetrock, flooring, etc. to perform a proper inspecƟon 
of insulaƟon, electrical, plumbing, or gas lines.

If you have any quesƟons about necessary permits, please 
contact us at 603-267-8300 ext. 111

Thank you,    

Glenn Caron,

Building Official

143 Main Street, P.O. Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220
buildingofficial@belmontnh.gov

(603)267-8300x111
www.belmontnh.gov
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Land Use   
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Land Use   
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Property Fraud ALERT !!

 It is recommended that property owners help protect themselves against       
property fraud (also known as “land scams”).

 It has become a more frequent problem where scammers with no ownership   
connect with a real estate agent to sell a property quickly.  They may have           
received informaƟon about the property from publicly available records.

 The Property Fraud Alert system is connected directly to the Belknap County    
Registry of Deeds, where all property/real estate ownership transacƟons are    
registered.

 If you are signed up for alerts, any property transacƟon with your name will be  
reported to you in an effort to prevent you from being scammed.

 This is a FREE service!
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Library News
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Library News
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Heritage Commission
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Heritage Commission
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Please take noƟce that the Village Rail Spur Trail is not maintained over the   
winter.  All Town trails may be enjoyed at your own risk.
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Cemetery Trustees

Welcome to Weymouth Cemetery

Weymouth  Cemetery is in a wooded area off Brown Hill Road here in Belmont. It is one of 24 historical 
cemeteries owned by our small town. It sits in a small square space surrounded by beauƟful old field stones 
with older granite upright posts hidden in the trees to mark the entrance.  It is classified as a burial ground 
and is map/lot 229-040-001-000 on the town tax maps, and labeled as cemetery # 11 on the Cemetery Map 
of Belmont, NH (dated 2006). The last Ɵme this cemetery was maintained was in the 1960’s. There are 6 
unmarked graves and 2 uninscribed field markers.

There is a story that when caretaker Orrin Page was mowing, he noƟced a stone missing. He asked a small 
boy siƫng on the wall about it. The liƩle boy said, “oh yes, my father used them in the foundaƟon of the 
house.”  So presumably the other stones were also used, since there are none currently within the wall.  
The Trustees have done their best to substanƟate these rumors. However, the home that was on the    
property was demolished and disposed of by dumpster around 2022.

Cushing and Sanborn have common ancestors at this site from several generaƟons ago that are rumored to 
be buried here.

Currently this site is unmarked and inaccessible due to new construcƟon and how far into the woods the 
site is located. The goal for 2025 is to establish access to the site as well as geƫng a sign to mark it. AŌer 
access is established, we will seek individuals to help with the cleanup efforts. Clean up will include rock 
wall repair, dead tree removal, debris removal, and taking the ground back down to fresh dirt.  We will 
search for any broken stones within the walls and clean debris within the 25-foot setback. A project like this 
is exactly what we use our Capital Reserve Funds (CRF) for. The funding for this CRF account is obtained 
each year through the town voƟng process. This project is one of our prioriƟes going forward due to the NH 
RSA Statute.

RSA 289:4 Maintenance – Every municipality shall raise and appropriate sufficient funds, by taxaƟon or   
otherwise, to provide for the suitable care and maintenance of the municipal public cemeteries within its 
boundaries which are not otherwise provided for by an alternaƟve funding source. Every municipality may 
raise and appropriate annually a sufficient sum to provide for the suitable care and maintenance of          
deserted burial grounds and cemeteries which have been declared abandoned in accordance with RSA 
289:19-21. 

Sincerely,

Belmont Cemetery Trustees
Sharon Ciampi
Hillary Horn
Fred Wells
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Cemetery Trustees

Weymouth Cemetery

Photos
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NH Alerts

Visit ReadyNH.gov to sign up for emergency alerts 
specific to your area, and/or visit the website to 

stay informed about state emergencies.
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Gale School Update

1894 Gale School deeded to Lakes Region Community Developers

The Save Our Gale School CommiƩee (SOGS) passed Ɵtle on the Gale School to Lakes Region 
Community Developers in December.  LRCD just announced this in their newsleƩer.  We 
would like to pass the news along to everyone in Belmont to keep them informed about 
what is happening with the Gale School.   

There has been a lot of unanƟcipated delay as we all struggled to complete the financ-
ing for this project.  COVID and then all of the inflaƟon that has occurred really set things 
back.  The costs for renovaƟon and restoraƟon of the Gale School almost doubled, far ex-
ceeding the funding we had in place 4 years ago.  LRCD could not award contracts for the 
work unƟl they had enough funding in place, but they have been diligently seeking addiƟonal 
funds and felt they were close enough to take Ɵtle to the property.  That is a firm commit-
ment to get this project done.  They do plan to begin construcƟon this year, hopefully in the 
Spring or early Summer.

This has been a long, arduous 
process, but will soon pay off by 
providing a much  needed child care 
and community services facility right 
in downtown Belmont!  It has been 
a classic NH iniƟaƟve - and parƟcu-
larly  reflecƟve of the way we do 
things here in Belmont - in that 
many    people and organizaƟons all 
worked together to overcome a 
seemingly insurmountable challenge 
in moving and saving the historic 
Gale School to once again serve as a 
producƟve community asset - at no 
cost to  Belmont taxpayers.  

It has been worth the effort!

Regards, 

Woody Fogg,

Save Our Gale School 
CommiƩee Member
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Gale School Update ConƟnued

Pictured from leŌ to right:  Brenda PaqueƩe (Treasurer of SOGS), Mark Padula (SOGS member who 
donated the site work at the new locaƟon), Bob Lord (SOGS member who donated the land), Sal   Ste-
ven-Hubbard (Senior Real Estate Developer for Lakes Region Community Developers), Ken  Knowlton 
(President of SOGS), Carmen Lorentz (ExecuƟve Director of Lakes Region Community Developers) and 
Woody Fogg (SOGS member). 

Just before Christmas, the Save Our Gale School CommiƩee (SOGS) signed the deed for 
the Gale School property in Belmont over to LRCD. LRCD conƟnues working to try to 
close on all the financing and begin construcƟon this year. LRCD plans to restore the 
1894 Gale School according to state and federal historic preservaƟon standards. When 
renovaƟons are complete, the Boys & Girls Club of Central and Northern New Hampshire 
will operate a childcare center on the first floor and Lakes Region Community Services 
will have a new program center on the second floor where they will offer classes and 
programming for all ages. 
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Partnership for Public Health

Partnership for Public Health is one of Belmont’s Health  
Agency Partners and here is an upcoming FREE event they are   
hosting: 
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Community Program—LR Community Services
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Community Program—Loudon Food Pantry Pg 1
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Community Program—Loudon Food Pantry Pg 2
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Community Program— NH Mobile Food Bank



March 2025

American Red Cross Blood Drive
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WayPoint SleepOut

SleepOut is a night spent outside to raise awareness and funds to        
address critical needs and transform lives in New Hampshire. Proceeds 
from the event support New Hampshire’s only low-barrier emergency 
youth shelter and safe space located in Manchester, youth drop-in centers 
in Manchester and Rochester, and a range of support services that lead to 
long-term stability.
SleepOut 2025 will look a little different than past editions. Rather than 
sleeping collectively in a public place, Advocates sleep outside    
remotely at a location of their choice. This change is in response to 
the U.S. Supreme Court’s 2024 ruling in Grants Pass v. Johnson, which  
allows municipalities to criminalize sleeping in public spaces.
We will still come together as a community! Join us on Friday, March 
21, at 6:30 pm at Bronstein Park in Manchester (Beech and      
Hanover Streets) for an in-person gathering before Advocates 
across the state sleep out remotely to show their support for youth 
experiencing homelessness.
Visit our website to join SleepOut today and become an Advocate! To 
learn how to help support youth and young adults experiencing        
homelessness through SleepOut 2025, please contact Laura Zorawowicz at 
603-518-4195 or zorawowiczl@waypointnh.org.
Thank you for joining us in our mission to end youth homelessness in NH! 

WayPoint is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners and 
here is an upcoming fundraiser they are hosting: 
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Franklin VNA & Hospice

Franklin VNA & Hospice is one of Belmont’s Health Agency 
Partners and here is an upcoming fundraiser they are hosting: 
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New Beginnings Charity Golf Tournament

New Beginnings is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners 
and here is an upcoming fundraiser they are  hosting: 
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Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon

Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon 
Earns PlaƟnum Seal of Transparency with Nonprofit Watchdog Candid

LACONIA—The Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon recently announced it has earned a PlaƟnum Seal 
of Transparency with Candid, a nonprofit watchdog that provides comprehensive data and insights about 
the social sector.

Each year, Candid researches millions of nonprofits that spend trillions of dollars around the world to learn 
where that money comes from, where it goes and why it maƩers. 

Its plaƟnum seal indicates that the aucƟon and its umbrella foundaƟon share clear and important infor-
maƟon with the public about goals, strategies, capabiliƟes, achievements and progress indicators that high-
light the difference the aucƟon makes in the community.

Candid was formed in 2019 when GuideStar and FoundaƟon Center merged. Candid combined GuideStar’s 
tools on nonprofits and FoundaƟon Center’s tools on foundaƟons, enhancing them with addiƟonal re-
sources to offer more comprehensive, real-Ɵme informaƟon about the social sector.

To learn more, visit Candid’s page on the aucƟon at app.candid.org/profile/9490830

The Children’s AucƟon was also recently evaluated by Charity Navigator, the naƟon’s largest charity evalua-
tor, and earned a four-star raƟng, the highest possible assessment. 

“We are very proud of this recogniƟon because we, as an organizaƟon, work diligently to ensure proper use 
of the funds we raise and to communicate our mission and our efforts to support over 60 nonprofits around 
the region,” said Jennifer Kelley, the aucƟon’s execuƟve director. “I am thankful for our volunteers, our 
board members and those in the community who support our work.”

For more informaƟon aucƟon or to donate or volunteer, visit childrensaucƟon.org or call 603-527-0999. 

# # #

About the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon:

Numerous fundraising events in the Lakes Region throughout the year support the Greater Lakes Region 
Children’s AucƟon, including our four-day signature event every December. In the past four decades we 
have distributed more than $8.6 million to over 80 nonprofits that serve low-income families and children 
in the Lakes Region, all through volunteer efforts, community donaƟons and corporate sponsorship. The 
AucƟon falls under the umbrella of the Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, a 501(c)(3) non-
profit organizaƟon that helps local community organizaƟons that serve children and families in need. For 
more informaƟon about the AucƟon, the nonprofits it supports and how you can help, visit ChildrensAuc-
Ɵon.org. 

Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, Inc is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organizaƟon

383 South Main St., Laconia NH 03246

Federal Tax ID # 47-3815882
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Other Community Offerings
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Trash & Recycling Calendar 2025

Full year 2025 calendars available at 
hƩps://belmontnh.gov/Pages/

Index/50738/solid-waste

or post card calendars 

can be picked up at Town Hall.
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


